BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

October 24, 2007

Present:

Susan Atwater



Anna-Marie Brown

Mary Ciaraldi



Deb Giampolo

Joe Palladino



Edgar Rodriguez

Barry Towers



Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Property Management

Call to Order – President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report

The Conservancy is on target with the 2007 budget except for operation and management expenses in the pool area.  There were some overlapping services as well at the need to replace some equipment.
Property Manager Report

· All capital project work has been completed for this fiscal year.

· It is time for the annual budget review and pricing is still being compiled for some projects.

· Tree work at the Ridge will begin at the end of this week or early next week.  A proposal for tree work in the Village has been received and will be used for preparing the 2008 budget.
· Research on pool cabana siding is being done.  One material being evaluated is the use of HardiPlank, a concrete composite material.

Committee Reports

· Buildings and Grounds – Joe Sikora noted that Russo Landscaping has begun leaf cleanup this week.  He also mentioned putting occasional mowing of the ballfield into the budget for next year.

· Communications – Bob Ellis is looking for input for the next newsletter.  He plans to have it out by November 3rd.

· Meeting House – Polly Ellis noted that the windows have been cleaned.  Also, the screens sent out for repair will be picked up by Frank Goeckler.
· Social – Bonnie Farmer noted that the Walden Woods Holiday Party will be held Saturday, December 1st.  She is also collecting names for nametags for committee and Board members.

New Business

· The Board is in the middle of the budget process for the next fiscal year.  A preview will be available at the November Conservancy Meeting being held on November 28th.

· Deb Giampolo noted activities being pursued as a result of the Board Meeting with the developer of Country Walk.  The developer meeting was held at the end of September and he stated his willingness to participate in projects to be completed around the Conservancy.  A list of ten projects is being compiled and the Conservancy is working with Elite management to get pricing on some of the items.

· Joe Palladino brought forth a proposal from our CPA for our annual audit.  A motion was passed for the expenditure of $2300 to complete the audit.  This audit needs to be completed yearly.

· Joe Palladino noted that the Village council is discussing a $240 special assessment to increase the depleted reserves.  The proposal calls for the assessment to be paid in a lump sum, or, $20 per month.
Homeowner Forum

· Bob Ellis noted a safety issue with hazardous curbing not being filled in on the corner f Marble Fawn Lane and Walden Meadow Lane.

· Joe Sikora noted a previous discussion regarding 3 year term limits for Board members.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Next Board Meeting

The next Board meeting will be held on November 28th.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley

Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo

President
